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Hello fellow Sons, 
 
I want to thank you for your 
trust and encouragement the 
last number of years in elect-
ing me as your Detachment 
Commander.  I'll do my best 
to live up to that trust.  
 
I would like to commend 
now PDC Bernie for his lead-
ership during his unprece-
dented two-year term.   
 
I've talked to a number of 
our comrades about the feel-
ing of separation that many 
of us felt not meeting in per-
son, virtual meetings and not 
 

 

being able to travel as we 
usually do.   And yet, the 
work got done.  You found 
the way to make it happen.  
You know who you are, and I 
applaud you! 
 
Now, with the COVID-19 
vaccine being distributed we 
can get back to the fundrais-
ing functions  
we had to cancel or put off 
and be visible in our com-
munities.  
 
My travels began Buckeye 
Boys State in June, 
Belleville's Independence 
Day Parade on July 3, and 
July 9 for greetings at The 
American Legion and The 
American Legion Auxiliary 
Conventions in Independ-
ence.  
  
I look forward to traveling 
with the newly elected Le-
gion Commander and Auxil-
iary President.  Contact Scott 
with your District confer-
ences and Conventions for 
invitations throughout the 
year, there are districts I  

haven't visited in the past 
years. 
 
I  also want to thank you for 
your donations to HOOVES 
in the past and ask for your 
continued support .  This is 
my sixth year as a board 
member and the positive 
changes I've witnessed in our 
Veterans suffering with 
PTSD is amazing.  HOOVES 
saves lives!  
 
For God and Country,  
 
Doug Hancock, Commander  
Detachment of Ohio  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

                    

A
n

 
O

ff
ic

ia
l 

P
u

b
lic

a
t

io
n

 o
f 
th

e
 O

h
io

 S
o

n
s 

o
f 
T

h
e
 A

m
e
ri
c
a

n
 L

e
g
io

n
 

U
S 

P
o

s
ta

g
e 

P
O
 
B
o
x
 
8
0
0
7
 
ƀ

6
0

 B
ig

 R
u
n

 R
o

a
d 

D
e
la

w
a

re
, 
O

h
io

 4
3
0

1
5 

 

An Official Publica tion of  
Sons of The American L egion  

Detachment of Ohio  
July  2021  ï Volume  26 , Is sue 1 

 
www .ohio legion.com  



The Ohio SALute  2 

 
Is an Official Publication of? 
Sons of The American Legion 

Detachment of Ohio 
60 Big Run Road | Post Office Box 8007 

Delaware, Ohio 43015 
Phone (740) 362-7478 

Fax (740) 362-1429 
 

membership@ohiolegion.com 
www.ohiolegion.com 

 
Commander 
Doug Hanc ock  
First Vice-Commander 
Dennis Albr ight  
Second Vice-Commander 
Dave Dilts  
Chaplain  
Tim Conway  
Adjutant  
Scott Thornton  
National Executive Committeeman  
Bill ñBusterò Sutterlin  
Alt. National Executive Committeeman  
Steve Honigfort  
Immediate Past Commander  
Bern ie Kessler  
 
PDC Jeff Vrabel, Sr., Editor  
 

 
 
The Ohio SALute is published 4 times per 
year. 
 
ADVERTISING:  Sons of The American 
Legion Detachment of Ohio reserves the 
right to refuse any advertisement.  Advertis-
ing published on behalf of any individual or 
organization does not necessarily constitute 
endorsement nor reflect the policy of The 
Ohio SALute.  Advertising requests may be 
submitted to saladjutant@ohiolegion.com. 
 
SUBMITTING ARTICLES :  All submissions 
are to be made electronically to sal-
news@ohiolegion.com.  If you need assis-
tance, please send an email to same.  All 
articles must be submitted in accordance 
with the following schedule:  
 
SUMMER EDITION  for July, August, 
September due no later than June 14 
 
FALL EDITION  for October, November, 
December due no later than September 11 
 
WINTER EDITION  for January,  Febru-
ary, March due no later than December 7 
 
SPRING EDITION  for April, May, June 
due no later than March 17 
 

 

Firs t -Vice C ommander  
 

 

Dennis Albright,  
First Vice -Commander  

SAL1stvice@ohiolegion.com 
qubert71@yahoo.com 
1778 Liberty Hill Road 
Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 

 
Good day to you my fellow Legion 
Family Member , 
 
Congrats Commander Bernie on a 
successful term amid a world pan-
demic; and to all members for 
helping us make these past couple 
years successful. 
 
Commander Doug may this be suc-
cessful as well and letôs hope we do 
not have the cancelations like we 
did in the past.  
 
To all the Districts , please let us 
know when you would like us to 
visit .  Please send all invitations to 
John Robinson and copy Scott 
Thornton so that you have a back-
up in case one of the e-mails would 
not go through.  We look forward 
to attending your functions.  
 
Please make sure to look at the Lap 
Prizes and Detachment Target 
Dates.  These are important to the 
success of our membership pro-
gram this year. 
 
District Officers , if you have not 
sent a reply to Scott Thornton, Bill 
Towns, or me about the monthly 

Virtual Membership Meeting , 
please give us more input or will 
just with the 3 I have received at 
this time which would mean the 
meetings would be 1st Saturday of 
the month  at 10:00 a.m. 
 
See you all at the next DEC and 
then National Convention.  

 
Second -Vic e Comman der  

 

 

Dave Dilts,  
Second Vice -Commander  
SAL2ndvice@ohiolegion.com 
davidleedilts@hotmail.com 

(740) 319-1255 

 
I would l ike to thank all of you for 
your support in electing me as De-
tachment Second Vice- Command-
er.  I hope everyone had a wonder-
ful Memorial Day .  I have a couple 
raffles planned for this member-
ship year.  Details will be available 
at the Detachment Executive 
Committee meeting on July 17. 
 
If anyone is having any functions 
or fund raisers, please let me or any 
Detachment Officer know, and we 
will try to attend.   
 

I would also like to 
honor our Past 
Detachment His-
torian Verge Dilts 
on all his hard 
work and dedica-
tion through the 
years. 

2021 ï 2022 Detachment Office rs Installed  

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutterlin  

Taking the oath of office are (l to r) Scott Thornton, Adjuta nt; Tim Conway, Chap-
lain; Dave Dilts, Second Vice-Commander; Dennis Albright, First Vice-
Commander; Bernie Kessler, Immediate Past Commander; Doug Hancock, De-
tachment Commander. 

mailto:membership@ohiolegion.com
http://www.ohiolegion.com/
mailto:saladjutant@ohiolegion.com
mailto:salnews@ohiolegion.com
mailto:salnews@ohiolegion.com
mailto:SAL1stvice@ohiolegion.com
mailto:qubert71@yahoo.com
mailto:SAL2ndvice@ohiolegion.com
mailto:davidleedilts@hotmail.com
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From the Cha plain  

 

 

Tim Conway,  Chaplain  
SALChaplain@ohiolegion.com 
truckertim622001@yahoo.com 

(419) 276-6422 

 
On Monday May 31 I had the hon-
or of participating in the Memorial 
Day Parade in Ashland, Ohio.  The 
turnout by the community wa s 
amazing.  It was nice to see so 
many people linin g the streets to 
honor our Fallen Soldi ers. 
 
The speaker at the Cemetery who 
is not a veteran had a very good 
speech.  You could tell from his 
speech that he respects all those 
that gave their lives for our free-
doms. 

 
Adjutantôs Update 

 

 

Scott Thornton, Adjutant  
2133 Sunset Creek Drive 

Toledo, Ohio 43615 
SALAdjutant@ohiolegion.com  

 
New  Detachment  Officers  
Elected .  We were able to hold a 
proper convention  in May this 
year, and I would like to offer con-
gratulations to Ohioôs officers for 
2021-2022: Doug Hancock, Com-
mander; Dennis Albright , First 
Vice Commander; Dave Dilts, Sec-
ond Vice Commander; Tim Con-
way, Chaplain; Bill ñBusterò Sutter-
lin, NEC; and Steve Honigfort, 
ANEC. 

 
Per Capita Membership Dues 
Increa se ï June 1, 2020 .  Re-
member: National per capita dues 
increased from $2 to $5 effect ive 
as of June 1, 2020,  for all dues 
transmittals since that date.  You 
must be sending $10.00 to state 
headquarters instead of the old 
$7.00 amount .  Anyone using 
myLegion for direct submissions to 
National should have this adjusted 
automatically on their batches.  

 
New  Officer  Certifications  & 
Old  M embership  Car ds .  As I 
write this, we have received 2022 
Officers Certification Forms from 
155 of our 317 squadrons, for 

48.90%.  Our Detachment Consti-
tution sets the reporting deadline 
as May 1st, so if yours isnôt one of 
the 155 then youôre late and we 
need you to submit your report 
immediately ï this is half of the 
requirement  to receive your new 
2022 membership cards.  Depart-
ment cannot update our contact 
lists without the new officer details 
ï even if you have no changes to 
report . 
 
The reporting form is available in 
multiple formats from the SAL sec-
tion of the Forms page on 
https://ohiol egion.com. 
 
DO NOT RETURN YOUR OLD 
2021 CARDS TO HQ ï they donôt 
want them back! 

 
About D.E.C. Membersô Certi-
ficatio n Specifically éRecently 
there was a question raised about 
the validity of actions taken by the 
D.E.C. and the detachment con-
vention related to the members 
being paid-up and certified .  In 
general, the concern regarding the 
validity of D .E.C. actions come 
down to whether those voting are 
certified or not at the time of a 
meeting. 
 
For the elected detachment officers 
that means confirming they are 
currently paid -up at the time of 
their election, and for the new 
membership year once we reach 
January 1. 
 
For the district commanders and 
first vice commanders, besides 
confirming their paid status we  
must also have a certification of 
their position b y their district.  
 
This is not a new policy or re-
quirement , but we have perhaps 
been lax in verifying the paid sta-
tus of members prior to detach-
ment convention .  I have been try-
ing to make a point of getting the 
district certifications in hand be-
fore the opening of the convention 
and not recognizing any uncerti-
fied districts at the post -
convention D.E.C. meeting's roll 
call. 
 

I am going to start maintaining a 
specific report of the D.E.C. mem-
bers' standing to track who may 
not be eligible to participate in 
D.E.C. business and share it with 
Judge Advocate Towns to allow 
ruling on questions by members. 

 
20 21 Consolidated  Squadron  
Reports .  Your 2020-2021 Con-
solidated Squadron (and District) 
Reports are also due to Depart-
ment H eadquarters by May 1st, and 
we have received 137 so far for 
43.22%, but can and need to do 
better.  We are asking that they be 
filed by July 1st in order to receive 
your 2022 cards in the first batch 
of deliveries ï assuming your of-
ficers are certified !  Please get 
yours in so we donôt have to hound 
you about it. 
 
Note that the content of the report-
ing categories was changed as of 
2019-2020  ï DO NOT USE OLD 
FORMS or weôll just kick it back .  
The current form is also available 
from the Department website. 
 
The American Legion uses the data 
provided on the reports to help 
demonstrate to the U.S. Congress 
just how much we do in support of 
our nationôs veterans and children 
when the national commander ap-
pears before it.  Please submit the 
CSR form as soon as you can, even 
if you only update your  member-
ship data at the top, and make sure 
to use your paid membership 
counts for this year and last ï not 
ñ2021ò and ñ2020ò ï and DONôT 
LEAVE THEM BLANK, EITHER.  

 
Summer  D.E.C. M eeting  ï Ju-
ly  17, 20 21.  The Detachment Ex-
ecutive Committee will meet at 
10:00 a.m. at Department Head-
quarters, 60 Big Run Rd., Dela-
ware, Ohio 43015.  All elected and 
appointed Detachment Officers, 
Commission and Committee 
Chairmen, District Commanders, 
and District First Vice Comm and-
ers are required to attend.  Among 
other business we will approve the 
final slate of delegates, alternates, 
and guests for the National Con-
vention . 
 

mailto:SALChaplain@ohiolegion.com
mailto:truckertim622001@yahoo.com
mailto:SALAdjutant@ohiolegion.com
https://ohiolegion.com/
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I would ask everyone who will be 
giving a report at the D.E.C. meet-
ing to file a copy with me (electron-
ically, if possible) to facilitate the 
preparation o f the min utes in a 
timely fashion .  This really makes 
things much easier. 

 
20 21 National  Convention  ï 
August 27-29 .  The 49th National 
Convention of the Sons of The 
American Legion will be held in 
Phoenix, Arizona.  All members 
listed and approved as delegates at 
the Detachment Convention 
should have received housing res-
ervation forms by now.  It is also 
available on the OhioLegion.com 
website.  Please make note of the 
registration  deadline: July 9th.  
This is not a postmark date .  
Any registrations not received at 
Department Headquarters by that 
date will not be delegates.  You 
must make your reservatio n  
through Depa rtment Head-
quarters.  
 
When making your travel plans, 
please keep in mind that the open-
ing session of the convention is at 
1:00 pm on Friday, and the parade 
is on Sunday afternoon.  All dele-
gates are required to attend all 
three convention sessions unless 
specifically excused by the delega-
tion  chairman, Bernie Kessler.  
(The Sunday parade is canceled 
this year.) Any absences will be 
reflected in a reduced stipend after 
the convention. 
 
Note that all attendees this year 
must be paid members of one of 
the three Legion Family organiza-
tions (Legion, Auxiliary, or Sons), 
even guests, and they must also 
sign a liability waiver from the City 
of Phoenix.  Non-member spouses 
and children may travel to Phoenix 
and stay in the hotels, but they 
must be members with a waiver on 
file to be admitted to the conven-
tion center .  This is a requirement 
of the PCC as part of their COVID-
19 policy. 
 
If you have any questions about 
the Phoenix convention, please 
contact me or Department S.A.L. 
Liaison John Robinson and we will 
get them answered for you. 

 
Judge Advocat e 

 

 

PNC hap Bill Towns,  
Jud ge A dvocate  
docbill@neo.rr.com 

SALJudgeAdvo-
cate@ohiolegion.com 

 

 
National  

Execu t ive Committeeman  
 

 

PDC Bill Sutterlin,  
National  

Executive Committeeman  
SALNEC@ohiolegion.org 
brs257@zoominternet.net   

 
Hi to Everyone, 
 
It was great to see those of you who 
attended the 2021 Detachment 
Convention in Perrysburg.  The 
First District members did a great 
job hosting the convention with 
enjoyable social opportunities.  
Thank you for a job well done. 
 
I enjoyed National Commander 
Boltôs visit to Ohio for our conven-
tion .  He enjoyed talking and 
spending time with many of the 
convention attendees.  Congratula-
tions to those who won awards and 
recognitions. 
 
The 2022 Detachment Convention 
will be hosted by Squadron 23 and 
District 7 in Portsmouth and the 
2023 convention will be held in 
Marietta and hosted by Squadron 
389 and District 11. 
 
I want to congratulate the new 
2021-2022 Officers: Commander 
Doug Hancock, First Vice-
Commander Dennis Albright , Sec-
ond Vice-Commander Dave Dilts, 
and Chaplain Tim Conway.  I  wish 
for all of you the best as you pro-
vide the leadership and set the ex-
ample for the SAL.  
 
Thank you to the 2019-2021 Offic-
ers for all that you did to support 
and provide leadership for those 
two years.  It was a long two years 
but worth celebrating t he successes 
achieved.  Best wishes to Bernie 
and Nancy as they pursue new en-
deavors.  

A new year has started, and I hope 
each SAL member will continue to 
support the programs and serve 
our veterans.   
 
For many of us, Memorial Day and 
Flag Day are over.  We have been 
busy in our communities remem-
bering those who gave their lives 
for our freedoms and honoring the 
American flag that they fought for.  
Enjoy your summer and I look 
forward to seeing many of you at 
the DEC meeting in July and look 
forward to rep resenting you at the 
National convention in Phoenix  in 
August.   

 
Alternate Natio nal  

Executive Committeeman  
 

 

PDC Steve Honigfort,  
Alternate  National  

Executive  
Committeeman  

SALANEC@ohiolegion.org 
shonigfort@yahoo.com 

 
Fellow SAL Members, 
 
With the Detachment Convention 
completed, I would like to con-
gratulate our new Detachment 
Commander Doug Hancock and all 
the officers newly elected to their 
positions.  Letôs all back our new 
officers for the next year and make 
it a good one for the Detachment of 
Ohio. 
 
Our Detachment is capable of ac-
complishing many things if we 
work together as a group.  We have 
stagnated on our membership for 
too long as other Detachments 
pass us by.  It is time for the long-
standing membership t o grab the 
bull by the horns and take the time 
to once again push for more new 
members and to invite back our 
old ones. 
 
Numbers do not tell lies as attend-
ance is dropping at many events.  
Whether there are reasons or prob-
lems that are causing this or losing 
members to Squadron Everlasting 
who were the driving force for our 
group.  We miss many, but some-
one else needs to step up and help 
us move ahead and keep the mem-
ories of good times past live on.  
We are not getting any younger, 

file:///C:/Users/mis110/Google%20Drive/Documents/SAL/Ohio/2018-2019/Office/ohiolegion.com
mailto:docbill@neo.rr.com
mailto:SALJudgeAdvocate@ohiolegion.com
mailto:SALJudgeAdvocate@ohiolegion.com
mailto:SALNEC@ohiolegion.org
mailto:brs257@zoominternet.net
mailto:SALANEC@ohiolegion.org
mailto:shonigfort@yahoo.com
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and if we hope to grow the SAL, 
something needs to go to the posi-
tive side of things while we can.  
 
As I have said before we do many 
great things in our state to help 
and assist our communities.  Come 
on guys, toot your horns, and get 
the word out to the general public 
via newspapers, TV, radio, and the 
SALute newsletter. 
 
There are many who still do not 
know the good we do.  Excuses are 
a dime a dozen, and everyone has 
one, but excuses do not or would 
not support a program.  
 
COVID-19 has made many want to 
stay home and take a back seat.  It 
is up to us all to encourage people 
back to the fold.  There can be 
many new ideas brought forth if we 
listen to all members and use these 
ideas to springboard  to a brighter 
future for the Sons of the American 
Legion Detachment of Ohio. 
 
Thank You! 

 

Around  

  HIO  
 

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutterlin  

National Commander Clint Bolt dur-
ing the 2021 Detachment Convention 
in Perrysburg.  

 
 

 
Dist rict  1 

 
Sons of The American Legion 
Squadron 454 Ridgeville Corners 
has awarded $500 scholarships to 
each of five local seniors.  
 

 
Pictured are, front row Jordan 
Behnfeldt, Napoleon, Karlee Bostel-
man, Napoleon, Madison Bost elman, 
Napoleon, Sydney Bostelman, Liberty 
Center.  Rear row, SAL Commander 
Roger Lulf s, and Dylan Hines, Ant-
werp . 

 
Dist rict  2  

 
Greetings from the 2nd District!  
 
I hope everyone had a nice Memo-
rial Day.  I know many of us were 
part or parts of many diffe rent ser-
vices. 
 
I would also like to remind every-
one to wear red on Fridays. 
 
Many thin gs will t ake place before 
we all get together again.  Please 
remember why we exist.  Do every-
thing you can for our veterans. 
 
Thanks for all you do and keep 
working on all Squadrons that not 
been cleared.  Its better, but now 
where we need it to be.  Keep 
working t o get them cleared! 
 
Randy Matthews, Co mmander 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
District  3 

 

 
 
The Third District held it's conven-
tion with elections on Sunday April 
25.  Detachment Commander Ber-
nie Kessler installed the new offic-
ers.  The officers in  the picture are 
(L-R) Commander Troy Davis 
(707), 1VC Dan Ferryman (668), 
Chaplain Robin Peck (598), Fi-
nance Officer Chris Emmons (707), 
and 2VC David Jones (668) sitting .  
Not pictu red are Adjutant Dan Sa-
graves (200) and Sgt.-At-Arms 
Warren Gibbs (215). 

______  
 
In 1916, President  Woodrow Wil-
son proclaimed June 14 as the offi-
cial date for Flag Day, and 
in 1949  the U.S. Congress perma-
nently established the date as Na-
tional Flag Day. 
 
We take some time each June 14 to 
honor our countryôs flag, and, in 
many locations, proper retirement 
ceremonies are also done. 
 
One such ceremony has become a 
tradition in New Carlisle, Ohio .  
American Legion Post #286 con-
ducts the service with the assis-
tance of other posts and veteranôs 
organizations.  They collect flags 
all year.  They are known for retir-
ing thousands of flags each year on 
Flag Day. 
 
This year I was told there were be-
tween 13,000 and 15,000 flags in 
the collection.  This was due to last 
yearôs ceremony being canceled.  
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The photo shows the magnitude of 
the fire need to consume all of the 
flags.  I f you ever have the oppor-
tunity, come to  Post 286 on Flag 
Day and witness this ceremony.  
 
District Commander Troy Davis  
and Finance Officer Chris Emmons 
participated with the Post 707 
honor guard.  PDC Dan Sagraves 
was one of the recognized guests.  
Squadron 286 members are re-
sponsible for the fire.  
 

 
District 4  

 
Like many of our members across 
this great nation of ours, we in the 
Fourth  District also participated in 
remembering the sacrifices that 
members of our parent organiza-
tion made for us and others. 

 
One of our 
members that 
stands out is 
Mt. Carmel 
Squadron 72 
member, and 
Fourth  Distric
t Adjutant, 
Ron Wissman.  
For over 35 

years he has given his time to rec-
ognize our Veterans.  Again, along 
with ot her members of Squadron 
72, they placed flags to honor the 
men and women this year on Me-
morial Day.  Pictured in the photo 
is Ron standing alongside a WW II 
Monument for Union Township 
Veterans that served during the 
war. 
 
Charles W. Castle, Commander 

 
 

 

 
 

District 5 
 

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutter li n 

Squadron 257 replaces the service 
flags in Central Park, Loudonville 
each year.  Pictured here is Tim Con-
way, Gary Boden, Chaz James, Brad 
Swires (Sq. 192), Buster Sutterli n. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutterlin  

Service flags at Central Park in 
Loudonville .  Buster Sutterlin and 
Chaz James are with Brad Swires (Sq 
192) who is tying off the rope for the 
final flag to be replaced . 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutterlin  

Over 300 flags fly over the Greenlawn Cemetery in Perrysville.  Each flag was 
donated in memory of a veteran.  Memorial Day services were held here with 
Squadron 257 members PDC Buster Sutterlin, Ralph Adams, Rick Eggerton, 
and PDC Dave Brown participating.  
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Photo submitted by Bill Sutterl in 

Standing at Loudonvi lle Cemetery for 
Memorial Day Service were Squadro n 
257 members Dave Brown, Chaz 
James.  Doug Smith with Buster 
Sutterlin, Ralph Adams, and Rick Eg-
gerton participating i n the Color 
Guard . 

______  
 
Remembering a friend.  On 

June 12, the 
annual Ed 
ñSpankyò 
Van Houten 
Memorial 
Golf Outing 
was held in 
Bellvil le.  It 
was a beau-
tiful day and 

all the groups within The American 
Legion Family were represented. 
 

 
We had current and past Detach-
ment and District officers in at-
tendance.  Iôd like to thank all who 
came, either by participatin g, or 
just being there to support the 
cause because thatôs what we do as 
a family .  Itôs special to see so 
many people come together to 
honor the man who had had such a 
positive impact on our lives.  

 
As we visited the cemetery that 
morning for our traditional stop, a 
person walking through m ade the 
comment of how great it was to see 
people together smiling and laugh-
ing, because thatôs what we always 
did when we were with Spanky.  
We always smiled, laughed, and 
told stories (most of them true) . 
 

 
Once again, thanks to all who at-
tended along with the hard work of 
Squadron 535 and Little Apple 
Golf Course for a great day. 
 
PDC Rob Brewer  

______  
 

 
Photo submitted  by Bill Sutterli n 

Pictured are L-R Fifth  Distric t SAL 
Commander Cary "Dewey" Kuhl, De-
tachment Chaplain Tim Conway, and 
Fifth  District AL Commander Ken 
Estep.  Seated is AL Second Vice-
Commander Darrell Bishop.  Tim at-
tended the Fifth  District conference 
June 6, 2021, to thank the Legion 
members for their  support and to an-
nounce his election as 2021-2022 De-
tachment Chaplain. 
 

 

 
Photo submitted by Bill Sutterlin  

NEC Bill "Buster" Sutterlin, 5th Dis-
trict Commander Cary "Dewey" Kuhl, 
Detachment Chaplain Tim Conway and 
5th District Historian Colton Conw ay.  
At the 6/6/21 5th District Americ an 
Legion Summer Convention Colton 
Conway was presented his District 
Historian  Cap. 

______  
 

 
Photo submitted by Buster Sutterlin  

At the Fif th District American Legion  
Summer Convention, American Legion 
and SAL member Dorian "Doug" Tay-
lor (Post & Sq. 118) was named Legion 
Man of the Year.  He also served as 
SAL Advisor #118 Amherst.  Doug died 
unexpectedly January 11, 2021, so the 
award was presented to his wife, Jean-
ie, by Fifth  District Commander Ken 
Estep. 

 
District  7 

 

 
 
On Sunday, May 24, 2021, Sons of 
The American Legion 7th District  
held its conference at American 
Legion Post 471 in Portsmouth.  
Pictured are (L to  R) PDC 2008-
2009, Child Welfare Chairman & 
Candidate for Alternate NEC 2022-


